

December, 2024

Dear Contributing Church,

You may think it is redundant for me to say thank you for your contribution every month but you and many others have made a difference for the mission congregations that you have helped. This will be the last thank you letter that I will do since Brother Tim Ward will the assuming the position of Director of Promotion January first. I would encourage your church to continue supporting IMD and consider adding support for Brother Ward's salary fund.

REMINDER

The correct mailing address after January 1st will be; Interstate Mission Development P.O. Box 19032 Jonesboro, AR 72403

Your offering this month will help Antioch MBM in Dexter, ME build a much needed parking lot behind their building and off of the street. Parking is essential, if someone comes by a church and there is no place to park they will either go back home or go to another church.

As I approach my 80th birthday in January I can say with every fiber of my being that God has blessed me beyond measure. He has blessed me with a wonderful wife, two great children and the list of grands and greatgrands is growing, It is getting harder to keep up with all their birthdays. Rebecca and I do not know what the next phase of our lives will be but we hope to honor the Lord where ever He leads.

As I look back on the last 24 years and how God has blessed this work I am amazed. I am also excited about the future of IMD. So many times we limit God in His work. I recently received a report from an interstate missionary who is in the process of trying to buy a building. It is not cheap but at the end of his report he states, "If it's God's will, it is God's bill."

Please pray for Rebecca and me as we pass this work to a new church and a new man. May God bless each and every one of you is our prayer.

Your fellow laborer,

Vernon Me Mully



